
From the desk of 
 Ileene Anderson 
           Botanist            
   
 
 
February 27, 2006 
 
 
RE:  Letter of Reference – Sonora Pacific Group 

 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I have had the pleasure of working with the Sonora Pacific Group, Lizanne 
Wheeler and Pat Brown on the Managed Vegetation Project on Owens Dry Lake.  
While I have worked on the project for several years prior to the installation of the 
saltgrass, it was during that installation that I first became acquainted with the 
Sonora Pacific Group.  Without their excellent organizational skills, and flexibility 
in making the plantings happen, the saltgrass would not have been planted as 
quickly and efficiently as it was.  
 
I went on to work with the Sonora Pacific Group in monitoring the irrigation and 
general health of the saltgrass in the Managed Vegetation Project Area for 
several years (2003-2005).  My experience with Sonora Pacific was very positive.  
When challenges arose, we all participated in brain-storming and problem 
solving, employing a variety of mechanisms until the challenge was resolved.  
The cooperative efforts of the Sonora Pacific Group were key to the success of 
this cutting-edge project.   
 
I recommend the Sonora Pacific Group to you as a strong addition to your team.  
Their previous work out on Owens Dry Lake makes them an asset to your goals.  
They have the proven experience to get the jobs done on the Lake. 
 
If you have additional question, please feel free to contact me at (323) 848-7946. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ileene Anderson 
Consulting Botanist 
2733 Cardwell Place 
Los Angeles, CA  90046 
 


